### **Mission Stars**

## Congratulations to our award winners!

Nursery	Tigers	Leopards	Dolphins
	Quinn	Nicole	Louis
	Sharks	Caterpillars	Butterflies
	Jean	Savannah	Aren
Reception	RKP	RVR	RJG
	Lilly	Joshua	Esme
Year 1	1RB	1WT	1LM
	Elsie	Gabbi	Niyah
Year 2	2AH	2VH	2SB
	Ella	Eleanor	Maimuna
Year 3	3AL	3PS	3TL
	Reggie	Holly	Cobie
Year 4	4MS	4EO	4AD
	Keziah	Emerald	Zach
Year 5	5HC	5TL	5DB
	John		Lexi
Year 6	6TW	6FC	6MF
	Josh	Cienna	Tyler



# Attendance and Punctuality W.E. 6<sup>th</sup> October 2023

Overall	95.2%	
Attendance		
Best in KS1	2AH	
Best in KS2	6TW	
<b>Best Punctuality</b>	1RB & 5TL	



# St Anthony's Bulletin

"Let your words teach and your actions speak."

Date: 6th October 2023

# **School website**

www.stanthonysrcprimaryschool.co.uk

# Parish website

https://www.wythenshawecatholic.com/

# Phone number

0161 437 3029

#### **Email**

admin@st-anthonys.manchester.sch.uk

Check out our



@stanthonysm22

# Dates for your diary

w/b 9th October - Harvest Collection

11th October – 5HC trip to Jodrell Bank

12th October – 5DB trip to Jodrell Bank

13<sup>th</sup> October – 5TL trip to Jodrell Bank

12th October – Parent's Evening – Virtual

13th October – 1WT Assembly @ 9.00am

17<sup>th</sup> October – Parent drop-in @ 3.00pm

18th October - Year 4 trip to Castleton

19th October - Year 5 Drama Performance @ 1.45pm

20th October – 3PS Class Assembly @ 2.15pm

# Pope Francis says:



"At the side of every person is a protector the Lord gives to help us, to nudge us to get up when we have stumbled, to show us the right way when we have chosen the wrong path. Let us listen to the voice of our Guardian Angels."

# Messages from Mr Johnson

This week we have had a very busy week in school, full of new and exciting experiences for the children. During Monday's Gospel assembly, we discussed how we can ensure good attendance at school. At St Anthony's, we encourage good attendance to ensure all of our children have access to many opportunities which allow them to develop into lifelong learners. We would hate to see children miss out on these opportunities due to poor attendance. We will be sending out a separate newsletter about the importance of good attendance and how we can support families with this shortly.

#### **Mass with Bishop Mark**

Last Sunday, Bishop Mark joined the Mass at St Anthony's as part of his visit to the Catholic churches and schools in Wythenshawe. The Mass was very well attended and we are very proud that many of our pupils represented St Anthony's as altar servers for the Bishop. They did a fantastic job!



#### Matt Goodfellow's visit for National Poetry Day

On Tuesday, Matt Goodfellow, a well-known poet, visited St Anthony's ahead of National Poetry Day. He delivered two very engaging, fun assemblies to KS1 and KS2 and then worked with Year 3 and 4 children in class. The children loved his sense of humour and came away inspired to try their hand at poetry.

#### **Harvest Collection**

Next week we begin our Harvest collection at school. We are always blown away by the generosity of our families, but we understand that it is a difficult time for everyone at the moment. If you are able to make even just a small donation we are asking for non-perishable food items such as tins, pasta, cereal etc. All items will be donated to local food banks with the help of our wonderful group of Mini Vinnies. We have seen how the community has come together to support each other in times of need over the last few years and we are hopeful this year will be no different.

#### **6MF Assembly**

6MF delivered a wonderful assembly this afternoon about National Poetry Day and this years' theme of Refuge. The children performed a thoughtful poem about what brings them refuge, including family cooking, loved ones and pets. Well done 6MF!

Dirige Sancte Antoni. Guide us St Anthony.

#### Parent's Evening and drop-in



Next **Thursday (12**<sup>th</sup> **October)** is the first Parent's Evening of the year. We will be holding one virtual and one face to face Parent's Evening this year, with the face to face meetings taking place in the spring term. Please ensure you have booked an appointment on School Cloud for next week's meeting. Details about how to access School Cloud have been sent out via Parent Apps. We will also be running the usual drop-in sessions on **Tuesday 17**<sup>th</sup> **October** to give you the chance to come in and see your child's work.

# Ronco JULIET

#### **Year 5 Drama Performance**

After their hugely successful drama performance at the end of last year, our Year 5 pupils have once again had the chance to work with the very talented Tina to devise a stunning depiction of Shakespeare's Romeo and Juliet – not one to be missed! The performance will take place on **Thursday 19**<sup>th</sup> **October at 1.45pm**. Information regarding tickets will be sent out soon.



#### **Praying the Rosary**

It was lovely to see some of our parents this morning who joined us to pray a Decade of the Rosary in the chapel, led by our Mini Vinnies. Our school Chapel will be open once again to parents the following two Friday mornings between 8.30am and 9.00am.



https://www.paperturn-view.com/uk/wednesday-word/self-giving?pid=MTA101634&v=21.2

Please use the above link to access this week's page.